Clerk’s Report of ongoing matters March 2024

a)Rosside land lease: Resolution passed for the administration of land at Tarn Close,
Rosside to fall under the combined ENMO Parish Council. Awaiting final draft document.

Chair to chase W&F Lawyers as we need this resolved by the Annual Parish meeting in May
2024

Clerk to chase the two residents in Tarn Close who have not responded to the Parish
Council’s previous correspondence.

b) Registration of Land - formally register all Parish owned land (see a)
Lease for Sand Hills Wood — now completed.
c) Rosside telephone kiosk — update on restoration.

Budget of £250 was agreed at meeting held 7t September 2022 for paint/glass panes —
nothing further to report.

d) Flooding Issues at rail underpass — matter has been escalated through Simon Fell MP
Flooding at Plumpton (Moss Nook)

Arrad Foot Farm, Inadequate Trash Screens on the river. Still outstanding see agenda item
1570.

e) Proposed Capital Expenditure Projects

Nature Reserve, Picnic Bench, Heritage Boards, Footpath at Broughton Beck Church —
suggestion of a bench overlooking bay at Plumpton Marsh and signs at Sheriff Well Wood

f) Damage to bus stop at Penny Bridge — Leak to the roof now temporary repaired. Clerk to
contact local roofer for quote new roof.

g) Other meetings — any reports from councillors regarding the attendance of meetings

h) Woodland Working Group — Sheriff Well Quarry — new trees now planted. A site visit to
be arranged with John Silcock for all sites within the Parish

k) Green Sparks project — details circulated to councillors prior to the meeting regarding the
proposed Information lectern at Spark Bridge. Further update at May 2024 meeting

1) Greenodd Bike Stand- agreement signed by Parish Council and set to Highways for
signature. Budget of £80 agreed for new stand.(Sheffield Bike Stand)

m) Hyperfast G B Project- any further update. Review at May 2024 meeting.

n) Grit Bins — signs required to emphasize only for use on the Highway / Public Footpaths



